
 
TMAC – January 11, 2020 Meeting Notes – 12:30pm, 330 West 100 South 
 
In Attendance:  

- TMAC Members: David Arnold, Clancy Black, Joy McMurray, James Hamula 
and Stephen Mongie  

- Staff: Robert Mills, Javin Weaver, David Graves, David Day, Shane Winters, 
Jared Penrod, Austin Taylor, Shannon Ellsworth (City Council), and Dave 
Harding (City Council) 

- Others: Members of the public including Quinn Peterson and a group of 
BYU Students 

 
 
Item 1 – Downtown Pedestrian Environments – Presentation by Downtown Provo 
Inc. and BYU: 

- The members provided good feedback on the presentation from BYU 
regarding safety concerns and ways to improve along Center Street and 
downtown.  

- An increase in physical changes to be made along Center Street should be 
looked at in addition to Police patrol to decrease speed of vehicles.  This was 
discussed at great length. 

- Direction from Administration and Council is needed to know to design Center 
Street and then funding can start to be allocated via capital improvement 
projects. 

- A discussion on how a recommendation from TMAC members is provided to 
Planning Commission and City Council. 

- The members were asked to be able to articulate the values and polices 
needed and desired for downtown and Center Street.   

 
 

 
Next Meeting: February 11, 2020 at 12:30pm. 


